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The Editor:

The Catholic News Service report (Nov. 17) is rather odd in not explaining why the Archbishop of Gdansk defended Rev. Henryk Jankowski against charges of anti-Semitism.  Few people know, for instance, that a memorial erected in Rev. Jankowski’s parish prominently displays the various religious symbols of those massacred at Katyn: a Latin Cross, an Eastern Cross and a Star of David.  Is that the sign of an anti-Semite?

Besides, this incident brings to mind a slew of anti-Polish comments openly voiced by prominent rabbis.

Yisrael Meir Lau, former Chief Ashkenazi rabbi of Israel: “A great many Poles cooperated with the Nazis in the annihilation of the Jewish people.  The six largest camps were located on Polish territory.  They knew that with the loss of the Jews, they would suffer dearly.  But it did not deter them.” (The Jewish Press, Brooklyn, Aug. 13, 1993.)

Rabbi Eli Rosenzweig: “There is no doubt, and all authentic records of history support this, that anti-Semitism was rife in Poland in World War II, and it explains why so many death camps and crematoria were established in the heartland of Poland.” (The Advocate, Stamford CT, Apr. 10, 1995.)

Rabbi Reuven Bulka of Ottawa: “How can one go to Poland, to the country so steeped in anti-Semitism that it eagerly cooperated with the Nazis in the cold-blooded murder of the Jews?” (The Canadian Jewish News, May 11, 1995.)

These pronouncements, and many more like them, have elicited no protest on the part of the organized Jewish community, not to mention a total lack of interest on the part of the Western and Catholic media.  One has to seriously wonder whether a double-standard is at work.

Just for the record, Yisrael Gutman, the director of historical research at the Yad Vashem Institute and editor-in-chief of the Encyclopedia of the Holocaust has stated authoritatively: “I should like to make two things clear.  First, all accusations against the Poles that they were responsible for what is referred to as the Final Solution are not even worth mentioning.  Secondly, there is no validity at all in the contention that Polish attitudes were the reason for the siting of the death camps in Poland.”

Yours truly,
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